Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, February 11, 2015
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on February 11, 2015.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Jubal Durivage, Dale Tatro, Nathan Lougee (Ruggiano Engineering, Inc), Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:10 pm. 

2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda: None.
3. Approve the Minutes of January 28, 2015:  Ricky noted the date in the heading needed to be corrected.  Tracey will change this prior to giving to Donna to record.  Jubal made the motion to approve the minutes with the corrected date.  Dale seconded the motion.  Approved.
4. Citizen Input: None at this time.

5. Road Commissioner Report:

a. Nathan Lougee of Ruggiano Engineering met with the Selectboard to review a draft bid advertisement and agreement for the Whitney Lane bridge project.  The documents were reviewed, page by page with changes noted.  Nathan will incorporate these changes.  A detail of this discussion will be kept in the grant file.  Final approval has not yet been given by the state as they are still awaiting updated permits from ANR and State of Vt.  Nathan would like copies of the agreements with landowners for right of entry.  The town requested a list of quantities of materials and a pdf of the plans.  On February 25th a copy of the updated contract will be available for the Selectboards review.  Action will be taken at the March 11th meeting.
b. Sign North Rd Grant Reimbursement Forms:  Ricky made the motion to sign the reimbursement forms included in the packet to be sent to the State of Vermont for reimbursement of the AOT Class 2 Grant for North Road.  Dale seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.

c. Excess Weight Permits:  Dale made the motion to approve to town specifications excess weight permits for the following companies.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved and signed:

i. Hillcrest (not Hillside as noted on the agenda) Trucking & Storage

ii. RG Gosselin, Inc.

iii. Newport Sand & Gravel Co., Inc./Carroll Concrete Co., Inc.

iv. Gosselin Water Wells, Inc.

d. Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky reported that truck #4 is back in service.  The EGR cooler was replaced.  The only cost to the town was for the towing fee.  Going road by road, snowbanks are being winged back and mailboxes cleaned out.

6. Animal Control Officer Update:  No updates at this time.
7. Health Officer Update:  No updates at this time.

8. Liquor License Renewal – Eden General Store:  Dale made the motion to accept and sign the liquor and tobacco license renewal for Eden General Store.  Approved and signed.
9. Beach Update:
a. Review Rules, Rates and Procedures:  The Selectboard was given a copy of the current rules.  These will be discussed on February 25th.  Rates were reviewed and updated with slight increases to the following:  non-resident passes; daily camping; weekly camping and seasonal camping.  Letters will be sent to the seasonal campers of the increase.  The brochure will also be updated with current managers and the new rates.  
b. Water Maintenance:  The bid for providing maintenance of the water system was reviewed.  The Selectboard agreed to post the notice by sending it to several companies.  Bids will be due at the town office by April 6th and opened at the meeting on April 8th.
c. Other Activities at LERA: Jackie Sweetser would like to meet with the Selectboard to go over other beach related topics.  The Selectboard agreed this would be best after town meeting. 
10. FYI: 
a. Steve Locke (GW Tatro) retirement gathering:  Sunday at Hyde Park VFW.

b. Traffic Incident Management Training classes: four hour training sessions offered by the State of Vermont in various locations in February, March and April.  Ricky asked Candy to check with VLCT if they will be providing flagging reclassification classes as in the past.

11. Any other business:  None at this time
12. Five (5) orders were reviewed and signed.  
13. Meeting adjourned at 9:00PM.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin
Selectboard Assistant 
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